February, 1989

FEBRUARY MEETING: WHAT SHOULD THE
COUNTY BE DOING ABOUT THE VEPCO SITE?

In last month's issue we discussed the
status of the old Virginia Power
substation site on Pershing Drive
between 4th and 6th Streets (where the
curve to Buchanan starts). Virginia
Power has vacated the site because the
substation was no longer needed. There
is now a good-sized piece of land--
about two building lots--located next
to the County parkland which runs from
Pershing Drive down to Four Mile Run.

Some BSCL members have noted that there
is no paved access path for Barcroft
residents to Four Mile Run between 9th
Street South and Arlington Boulevard.
The old VEPCO site might make an ideal
place to start a trail down to Four
Mile Run, and the BSCL has asked to
County to consider purchasing the
property. Our February 2nd meeting
will be devoted to a discussion of that
subject, and we hope to have a speaker
from Parks to enlighten us.

Since this meeting will be held on
Groundhog Day, there will probably be
some discussion of whether or not we
will have six more weeks of winter.
(By tradition, spring is here if the
Groundhog does not see its shadow.)

Don't miss the meeting. This is one
meeting you can walk to if it snows!

As always, the meeting starts at 7:30
PM on the first Thursday of the month,
and is held at the Barcroft Community
House, 800 South Buchanan Street. Look
for Jack Taylor's signs on the morning
of meeting day.

NATIONAL GUARD TO BEGIN CONSTRUCTION ON
THEIR PIECE OF ARLINGTON HALL SITE

National Guard representatives came to
our January meeting to present plans
for their part of the Arlington Hall
site (along George Mason Drive).

The Guard building will be their new
national headquarters. It will be an
office building, not an armory. The
architecture will be modern and severe
on the outside, but the main buildings
will be only three stories, and partly
screened from view by plantings.

There will be more greenery on the
Guard's part of the site than at
present. The barbed wire fence will be
replaced by an ornamental case iron
fence and plantings. The old temporary
buildings will be razed.

There will be three entrances, two on
George Mason and the other one from
Arlington Boulevard. A total of 750
parking spaces will be provided, so the
Guard employees will not be parking on
Barcroft streets. The 400 cars using
the George Mason entrances are not
expected to disrupt traffic.

Construction on one building starts
soon. The demolition of the old tempos
will be a problem, since they contain
asbestos and PCB's. The National Guard
will return to a spring meeting of the
BSCL to describe their plans for
controlling environmental pollution
during the demolition phase.

Next month we will have an update on
the State Department's plans for its
share of the site, which will cover a
larger part than the National Guard
buildings.




Preschool tips from Kathy Kerr:

NOW IS TIME TO SIGN UP FOR PRESCHOOL

Parents of preschoolers are probably
aware that if their child will be
attending preschool in the Fall,
time is NOW to get them signed up.
There are quite a number of preschools
available in Arlington with one of the
finest right here in Barcroft.

the

Arlington Unitarian Church Preschool
(AUCP) has been teaching children now
for some 20 years. Ann Marie and
Vinnie Millin on S. Pershing are one of
many Barcroft families who have had
children attend the school. Currently
4 year old Vickie is enrolled. Their
older daughter Nina, now in 6th grade
at Drew, is a graduate of AUCP.

Ann Marie says the school was started
in 1969 as an extension of the church
Sunday school program. A local
pediatrician, Dr. Bridge, assisted the
organization of the school and favored
the Montessori approach. Montessori
teaching involves a variety of play
equipment to teach specific skills. The
teacher is a guide. The present
program is a known as "modified
Montessori" which means the philosophy
is a less rigid and there are more
group activities.

Arlington's best playground is a part
of the school. It is located behind
the Unitarian Church building and was
designed by parents and children
working with well-known architect and
designer Bob Leathers. Leathers has
helped groups throughout the country to
build ingenious, exceptionally fun
playgrounds. The playground here in
Barcroft was built in 1983. It was
rather like an oldtime barn-raising
with lots of people working together.
A sign bearing Dr. Bridge's name
dedicates the playground to him.

Ann Marie picked this school for her
daughters in part because it is so
nearby. But mainly what she likes are
the excellent teachers and the
stimulating projects and activities
available. Being a co-operative
school, there is considerable parent

involvement.

Parents are required to
work frequently in their child's class-

room. They also must volunteer for
administrative positions. Like most
families in the school, Ann Marie and
Vinnie take turns fulfilling the
requirements. If both parents are
working full time, most will alternate
taking time off from work to be a part
of the school program.

The AUCP serves children age 2-5 with 2
and 3 day programs (9:30 am to 12:30
pm) and a 4th day enrichment class for
children about to enter Kindergarten.

4 year old Vickie Millen says '"school
is fun" and she likes to do projects.
She especially enjoyed making brass
rubbings at the National Cathedral.

For more information about the school
call recruiter Margie Bell at 528-0859.
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Office (703) 522-0002
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HAYES &
SCHNEIDER

PROPERTIES, INC.

5231 Wilson Boulevard
Arlington, Virginia 22205




PROGRAMS FOR SENIOR ADULTS

Did you know about the County's
fabulous program for senior adults?
There are clubs, trips, workshops,
lectures, music programs, dancing,
films and a lot more.

The key to all this activity is a copy
of the Senior Adult Newsletter, sent
out monthly by the County just for
senior adults. The newsletter lists
activities for the month and upcoming
trips you can sign up for. It has lots
of chatty news about the many seniors
clubs around the County. Senior adults
can get on the mailing list for the
newsletter by calling 358-4744.

One of the more interesting clubs is
the Lubber Run Walking Club, which
sponsors walking tours of various
places on Wednesdays. Last month they
visited Georgetown & Montrose Park, the
George Washington Parkway Trail, the
University of Maryland Campus, and a
Monastery.

There were 19 trips scheduled for
seniors in January, and 18 more for
February. Each local area trip normally
has a bus fee of $4 or $5, plus about
$10 if the trip includes lunch, but low
income seniors pay less. There are some
longer trips too--including one this
month to a Victorian Restaurant and
Theatre in King of Prussia, Pa. ($36)
and a big one to Disneyworld for a week
at $765. You have to sign up for most
trips in advance.

Other programs include classes on
knitting, dancing, literature, oil
painting, sewing, crocheting, sign
language, bridge, crafts, Sparish,
yoga, cooking, woodcarving, quilting,
writing, and stone carving. You can
play billiards, ping pong, dominoes,
bingo, golf, chess and checkers. You
can hear lectures about cholesterol,
Altzheimers, travel spots, meditation,
Medicare claims, and Elderhostling.
There is more, but we're out of space.

If you are a senior and some of these
activities interest you, call 358-4744
for the Senior Adult Newsletter.

DO YOU UNDERSTAND THE NEW TAX LAW AND FORMS?
or
TROUBLE WITH THE IRS?
or

STARTING A SMALL BUSINESS, NEED ACCOUNTING
ADVICE?

Ask the professionals at

SSB

SERVING SMALL BUSINESS, INC.

351 3 RIGHLAND 5T SUITE 170 ARLINGTON VIRGINIA 27704

Darrel D. Shinn, President

Accountant, Certified Tax Professional
and Enrolled Representative to IRS

892-9543
* 10% Discount on Tax Preparation *

ARLINGTON |
Maicolm’s |
Automotive

Technological Center

“Automobile Maintsnance

is Our Profession”

ESTABLISHED 1940
Area’s Most Compiete
Diagnostic and Repeir Center |
Utilizing the Most Modern Diagnostic |
Computer Equipment

e @

DOMESTIC AND MOST IMPORTS
MAJOR AND MINOR REPAIR

4601 Columbia Pike
Arlington, VA 22204
(703) 521-77869 (703) 521-7168




THINGS AS THEY WERE THEN:
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SOME ARTICLES FROM

THE 1903 BARCROFT NEWS

~Che Barcroft Dews.«

Vor. I. Baacrorr. Va., Soeremner 28, 1003, No. 9.

WEDDING BELLS.

Mr. Roy Pritchard Captures a
Fair Barcroft Maid.

On Wednesdav evening, Sep-
tember 23, o beautiful wedding
was solemnized at the residence
of Mr. Wm. H. Paliner, when his
daughter, Misg Nettie Palmer,
became the wife of Mr. Charles
Roy Pritchard. The bride was
magnifcoutly gowned in Freach
mull over white silk and cagried
bride roses. The ceremony was
performed by Rov. Mr. Grav, of
Mount Oiivet Church, of Balls-
ton. The snacious parloms were
beautifully decorated with ferns.
palms, potted plants and trailing
vines. The Lohengrin Wedding
March was rendered by Miss
Zodie Finnell, aunt tothe groom.
Amoug those present were Mrs.
Mary Barnes, Mre. and Mrs. Wal-
tor Palmer. Mr. and Mrs. Ralph
Dayton, Mr. and Mri. Winter
Barnes, Mr. Harry Paliner, Mr.
Mr. ¥rank Pavne, Mr. C. R.
Pritchard (father to the groom).
Mrs. War Sherman. M's. Dr.
Ashton, Mr. John Finnell and
Miss Zodie Finnell. There were
manyv handsome, valuable and
uscful presents from relatives
and friends.  Soonatter refresh-
ments wers served the happy
couple teft for Washington, and
will make an extended tour of the
north and west.

ARLINGTON TIPS.

Mr.and Mrs. B. Franklin have
moved to the city for the winter.

Mrs. J. Rochon hasleft for New
York citv.

Col. J. E. Sickles and wife left
for Chicago last week to visit Mrs.
Anderson, their daughter.

Mr. and Mrs. Shirtzer, of Gar-
tleld, Va., visited friends here last
week,

Mrs. E. D. Brown has rented
her small farm dowa the road to
Mr. Yowell. of Culpeper, whoex-
pects to move his family here in
the near future.

Mr. Castlnetand wife,of Wash-
ington, s~ent last Sunday here.

Ir.and Mrs. S. Bradbury are
svending their vacation at River-
ton, Va.

Cupid says a wedding march
will be played in this neighbor-
hood soon.

_Itis to_he hoped that the Ar-
lington School Board will get to
business about October 15. .The
hot-air work of the summer had
about exhausted their energies;
but it is hoped they will buty the
hatchet for a time.

Mr.and Mrs. J. Dawson Johns-
tonand their interesting daugh-
ters have left the White House
and hied tothecity for the winter.
Miss Dorothy has entered the
third arade of the public sehools,
and Nan the kindergarten.

[irquirios fur Bareroft lots were -

re v the past week from But-
falo, N. Y., and Detroit, Mich.

NEW SCHEDULE.

Beginning October 4 trains will
reacht Washington at 6.57, 7.40,
230 and 8.3, a. m. and 1.25 and
3.00 p.m. Theyv leave there at
8.00 a. m. and 1.00, 4.30, 4.35,
5.00and 6.2, p. m. Train arriv-
ing i 835 0. m, and leaving at
4.00 p. n1. iS the express. )

FOR SALE —Aimost new,up-
right piano; $:00cash or $125on
casvterms. Address Box4,Bar-
eroft, Va.

J. & DYER & CO.
WHOLFSALB
*ROCERIES, LIQUORS
3330-32 M ST.,
WasnniNgToN. D. C.

OWwWN Younr ITOME

Small payments will goon en-
able you to live under your own
roof m Barcroft.

S. P. WRIGHT.

BARCROFT, Va,

PERSONAL.

Monsieur M.DuPerow and Mrs.
Parker Cutter speut Sunday, the
20th, at Klemwood.

Mr. Wallace Wright, of Forbst
Glen, Md., spent last weck with
Mr. S. P. Wright.

Mr. Chewning counted the tics
between Glea Carlyn and Bar-
croft a few evenings agro, on the
wiay to Palmer’s hill. and'said he
was willing totravel many miles
farther th reach the habitat of o
certain vonag lady.

Miss Elizabetih Fraok. from
Stannton, Va.,is a guest of Mrs.
S. P. Wright.

Gen. S0 S, Bucdette, we are
glad to announce. is convales-
cent and has gone to Atlantic
City for a short rest. The Gen-
eral havl rather a clos» cali froa
ptomaine poisoning aud wis con-
Hued to his bed for nine weels.
The bovs on the tra'n first were
under the imoression that the
Gonmral was trying to dodge the
hented debates with a certain
constitational “argafver” and
Al around  debater during the
heatad term.

Miss Emma Pelham has re-
turned to Kleinberg ellege. in
Neolson county, Va, where sie
will graduate next June, We
hope to have her with us next
vear. Miss Emma was a very
pleasant and agreecable wldition
to the “vounger set” at Barcroft
during the past summer.

Master Stuart Dewey, of Wash-
incton, has been visiting Mrs.
Klemroth at Klemwood.

Rev. Mr. Stokely filled the pul-
pit at Arlingion vesterday.

Mrs. Walter Palmer, of Hern-
don, and Mrs. War Sherman, of
Boston, are Mrs. W. H. Palmer’s
guests.

There are meetings of jov
And partings of grief.
An inconstant lover
Is worse than a thief.




A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL OF
BARCROFT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

As the new year begins, Barcroft staff
and students anticipate it eagerly as
an extension to the successful past
four months. During the fall, students
participated in a variety of enjoyable
educational activities. Field trips to
the Outdoor Laboratory facility (some
for an overnight stay), stargazing at
the planetarium, performances at the
Kennedy Center and Ford's Theater and a
special trip to Henderson Hall for a
Halloween party were some of the many
off-campus learning experiences.

At school we used computer and video
activities to supplement regular
academic work, enriching and teaching
each student. This past grading period
we had 79 Barcroft Honor Roll students.
We are very proud of the efforts of
each Barcroft student.

At a recent School Board meeting an
architectural feasibility study was
presented to the School Board for
consideration. The study contained
suggestions for possible renovations
and/or new construction for Barcroft.
The architects completing the study are
experienced in working with school
staff and communities on school modifi-
cations. The architects recognized
immediately the landmark status of the
Barcroft School building, especially
the 1924 structure. Anyone interested
in further details should contact me at
Barcroft.

Barcroft is a wonderful place full of
activity and learning. Volunteers are
always welcomed. Please contact
Shirley Stovall at Barcroft if you are
interested in volunteering.

Dr. Kahan

WANT ADS

FOR SALE 1980 Camero Berlinetta T-top. 1 owner,
garage kept, just like new. $3,000 or best offer.
1972 Olds 88. Runs good, new tires. $750. Please
call 979-9021.

FOR SALE 1972 Dodge Dart.

VA inspection. As is.
$150 892-6458.

BABYSTTTING Part time. 979-9021.

BARCROFTER CARL COSTANZO TO APPEAR IN
ARLINGTONES BARBERSHOP EXTRAVAGANZA

The Arlingtones Barbershop Chorus will
put on their annual Big Show at TJ
Center on the 24th and 25th of
February. Show times are 8:15 each
evening and 2:15 on Saturday afternoon.
The theme for the show this year is
"Barbershop of Horrors (Arsenic and 0ld
Songs)"--a little different from the
usual showboat theme! The featured
visiting quartet is International
Silver Medalist winner "Second
Edition." Barbershopping Barcrofter
Carl Costanzo will appear with the cast
of hundreds in the chorus. For tickets
call 527-6195. The Arlingtones always
put on a good show, and you can bet it
will be upbeat, family entertainment
despite this year's theme!

&E Merrill Lynch

Merrill LCynch Realty
6134 A& C Arlington Boulevard
Falls Church, Virginia 22044

Office: (703) 536-5300
Res: (703) 521-3254

Home Power

YOU’RE ENTITLED TO KNOW
how much your home is worth in today’s market
and how much home you can afford to buy.
DISCOVER HOME POWER

Call BETTY JANE MYERS

Off: 536-5300 Res: 521-3254

"It your home s currently hisled with ANtner Hroke! IS 101 ntenited s @ saheitet

I
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Wednesday
1st

FEBRUARY EVENTS
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Birds and Brunch Birdwatching tour of Glencarlyn Park, followed
by refreshments and review of sightings. 9:30 AM at nearby Long
Branch Nature Center. Rain date next morn. Information 358-6535.

Feb 2nd BARCROFT SCHOOL AND CIVIC LEAGUE 7:30 PM.

800 S. Buchanan St.

Thurs. Four Mile Run Access and the VEPCO Site. For info call 920-8131.
Tuesday Arlington County Civic Federation. Nat'l Airport Noise, School
7th Budget, 7:45PM. Come as an observer. Randy Swart, 521-2080.
Fri-Sun Terra Nova by Arlington Players. Englishmen race Norwegians to
10-12 the South Pole. TJ Center. Charge. Call 549-1063 for info.
Saturday Arlington County Board Meeting. 9 AM at the Courthouse. Watch it
11 & 25 on Cable channel 31. For agenda information call 558-2261.

Fri & Sun Opera Theatre of N. Va. Two one-act comic operas sung in English.
17 & 19 8PM at Kenmore School, 200 S. Carlin Springs Rd. Charge. 549-5039
Fri & Sat Arlingtones Barbershop Chorus & quartets. 8:15PM (+Sat 2:15) With
24 & 25 Silver Medalist Quartet "Second Edition" from Chicago. 527-6195.
Monday Book Discussion Group. Read Middlemarch (G.Eliot) and discuss it
27th at the Central Library, 1015 N. Quincy 7:30PM. 521-2080 for info.

TESLER AND WERBLOOD

Located in the 900 block W. Broad Street

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

* Wills and Estate Matters

* Personal Injury Accidents

* Business and Commercial Law
* Traffic Court Cases

* Domestic Relations

During February, come in for a will for yourself,

or for you and your spouse. Then get a 20% DISCOUNT
from our already low fee by showing this ad!

534-9300
(Route 7) in Falls Church '

** Ample Free Parking at the Door **




e AROUND THE NEIGHBORHOOD
S with Kathy Kerr

MORE BABIES! AND THANKS
TO THE CHRISTMAS BAND

Back in December, neighbors on Pershing
Drive were on pins and needles waiting
for two families to have babies.
Maureen Locke and Susan Kelly were due
one day apart--December 7th and 8th--
dates the babies simply ignored.
Susan's baby decided to come a little
early on November 30 while Maureen
waited and waited until December 18th!

Susan Kelly and her husband Iles Minoff
are the proud parents of Anne. Anne's
big sisters are Alexandra age 10 and
Elisa age 6 who attend Holy Trinity
School down in Georgetown. Married for
three years, Iles and Susan moved to
Barcroft 2 years ago from Arlington
Forest. They enjoy the neighbors here
in Barcroft and love the convenient
location, good services and the
Arlington county government.

Susan and Iles describe themselves as
"leftovers from the 60's." Iles works
for the AFL-CIO. Susan is an attorney
with a small firm in DC specializing in
energy law. Returning to work in
March, she will be blazing a trail as
the first woman, mother and part time
employee at her job. Good luck!

Down the street a bit, Maureen Locke
and Steve Wilson are enjoying their
little Rebecca June. Their first
daughter Lauren, age 4, loves to help
with the new baby. Steve and Maureen
have been married for 6 1/2 years and
moved to Barcroft 6 years ago. Maureen
is a dentist with an office in McLean.
Steve is an assistant professor of
anatomy at Howard University. They
both enjoy playing guitar and joined in
the Barcroft Christmas band!

By the way thanks to all the merry
participants in the Barcroft Christmas
Band. Fun was had by all--musicians
and singers alike. Toni Copeland did a
fine job of directing a rather unlikely
assortment of instruments dusted off
just for this occasion. Al Copeland
strummed the mandolin, Barbara Swart
joined Maureen and Steve on guitar,
John Ames and Jack Turner blew their

trumpets, Jim Lande tooted his
clarinet, Randy Swart "serenaded" with
his bagpipe, Michael Nazaretz squeezed
some fine accordion and I sawed on the
violin. There was a hot trombone in
there too. It was all not to be
forgotten--join us next year if you
missed it. Also, we are all looking
forward to the Barcroft 4th of July
parade and celebration. Perhaps the
"Barcroft 4th of July Band" will make
its appearance. There must be lots
more musicians out there who would like
to join in, so tune up that old
instrument and get ready!

New neighbors, babies, grandchildren
weddings, Bar Mitzvahs, anecdotes,
anniversaries, talents, memories?
Help Kathy keep up-to-date in the
new year on Barcrofters and their
big events. Call her at 892-6458.
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You Can
Easily Sand
and Polish Your
Hardwood
Floors

4817 1st St. N. ¢ Arlington
150 Maple Ave. E. ¢ Vienna,

BRODKE RENTAL
center
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COUNTY GIVES TAX RELIEF TO SOME SENIOR
CITIZENS AND DISABLED RESIDENTS

The County will defer or excuse part of
your real estate taxes if you are over
65 or disabled and:

1. You have income of less than
$22,000 per year.

2. You have assets of less than
$75,000 not including the
value of your home.

Call the County Commissioner of Revenue
at 358-3030 today to find out if you
are eligible. If so, you must file an
application before March 15.




